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Newsletter – 17th December 2021                           No:15                             

Hornton Primary School 
   

As Hornton Primary School ends one era and begins another, I would just like to say 

thank you and goodbye. 

Any school relies on the teamwork and dedication of many adults, and Hornton Primary 

School is no exception to this.  During my thirteen years, I have worked alongside the 

most amazing adults.  Not many Headteachers have had the fortune of having an 

entire staff team that they admire and love working with.  It is with an element of 

sadness that I thank them all for their support, dedication, and the many laughs we 

have enjoyed.  I will miss you all very much. 

Without a doubt, the most rewarding aspect of my time has been supporting many 

many children to grow and learn, particularly those who find it more difficult than others.  

I never cease to be amazed by what children are able to achieve with belief and 

support. 

I have had many messages of thanks from parents over the past term, many of them 

mentioning the experience their child has had at HPS, particularly in the early years, and 

the impact this has had on their confidence and longer-term learning. 

The approaches I have introduced at HPS are born from belief that education, is not just 

about success in curriculum subjects, but also about supporting children to become 

independent, confident, motivated, creative and kind adults, who are able to make a 

positive contribution to the world they live in.  Whilst you can see the instant success of 

teaching letter formation or column addition, these longer-term teaching approaches 

do not necessarily demonstrate success you can see in the short term but will have 

equally positive lifelong implications. 

It is my hope that the children will continue to take their experiences at HPS with them 

and value their impact on their longer-term success. 

And so here we are!                                                                                                                    I 

have loved my time at HPS and after thirteen fabulous years, I can’t quite believe it has 

come to an end.  I have so many things to be grateful for and Hornton Primary School 

will always have a special place in my heart. 

Wishing you all a restful Christmas break 

With very best wishes 

Karen 

 
  

              

 

 

 

 

 

                                       Calendar  of Events 
 

 

 

 

Term 3 

 
Wed 5 th Jan. – Start of term 

Mon 17 th Jan.  - National Child Measurement 

  

 

 

Term 5 

Tue 26th Apr.  – Start of term.                                  

Mon  2nd  May  – Bank Holiday.                                       

 

 

Extended wrap around 

care for term  3 

Breakfast club 8am-8.45 - £3.50 

Hang out club  

Option 1   3.15pm - 4.30pm   £4.50 

Option 2   3.15pm – 5.30pm  £8.50 

Extra-curricular after schoo l clubs  

3.15pm – 4.30pm                    £4.50 

Monday ð Football Yrs TBC               

Tuesday ð Dance Yrs 1-6                  

Wednesday ð Craft - it  Yrs R-6 

 3.15pm – 5.00pm                  £6.00                            

 Thursday ð Forest school  Yrs 1-6 

For booking please log onto parent pay 

to set up in the new term. 

 

Next week to:   

          Joey                 Macy  

                 Baby Jesus  

 

From us all at HPS! 
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In and a round  Hornton   

 
 
 

        Happy     
     Christmas  
    from us all! 

           Start of Term 3  

    Wedn esday 5 th January 2022   
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Information this week:  
 
A reminder that Hornton Primary School is a nut free zone. We have several children with severe allergies. This 

includes nut -based chocolate spreads, chocolates and pesto.  

 

A message from Mrs Short  – A huge thank you to you all for all the lovely messages and gifts, I feel so special.  

It will be very strange after so many roles within Peachtree and Hornton School over my 15 years, to be 

moving on.  I have so many memories, here are just some that will stay with me;  

 
My understanding with the children that I will almost certainly forget their name, and that they will tell me what it is automatically when I 

look at them blankly, or that I will confuse sibling names and get corrected often! 

 

Getting really excited about an activity/project, taking the children on that journey with me and realising that we all need to come back 

to earth before lunch! 

 

Children appearing with such enthusiasm with anything that is slightly wildlife related; to look at, sort out, often then leading to many a 

conversation or use of a search engine to find out more information about the subject in question. 

 

Suddenly finding a rather large grass snake sunning itself behind the preschool door and trying to keep calm whilst some children were 

nervous about seeing our unexpected visitor. 

 

Re-attaching the wildlife camera to video our resident starling family by the main door, and being immediately swooped upon by 5 baby 

starlings who decided it was time to fly the nest, and I nearly flew off the step ladder in the process! 

 

Watching a Hornton squirrel come into the outside area over about a week at every quiet opportunity to remove around 100 conkers we 

had all been collecting.  I’m really not sure what became of them as they kept disappearing towards the Church.  The compulsion to 

collect and store nuts must be huge! 

 

The excitement of feeding what we thought was a hedgehog in the grass area, but then when going on to film it in action, realised it was 

a couple of rats!  Very interesting it was though for Oak class, watching their behaviour and working out which was which. 

 

Finally, My visit to the Dun Cow in 2006 which resulted a couple of hours later in becoming the new Treasurer of Peachtree, a role that has 

stayed with me ever since!  How did that happen? I owe that to Emma Hamer and just a few drinks, without that however, I wouldn’t 

have begun my time  at Hornton School…… 

 

Moving forward, I will look forward to seeing the new wooden hexagonal outdoor classroom being built at 

Hornton over February half term.  I  hope it will make a huge difference to the outdoor grass area, and that it 

will be used regularly by all the children and staff to make outdoor learning very much part of the school day. 

Have a lovely holiday!  Over and out… Laura x 

 

 

If your child is feeling unwell please do let us know on the morning by emailing the office: 

office.2001@hornton.oxon.sch.uk  or by leaving a message on the answerphone, if prior to the start of the day: 

01295 670335.  We do wonder where you are when you don’t arrive! 

 

Jenny and Tracy would like to remind everyone that it would be helpful if clubs, meals etc. were booked on 

parent pay by Thursday at midnight for the following week.  However, in an emergency please do contact the 

office, we will of course book your child in:  office.2001@hornton.oxon.sch.uk 

 

Hornton school has a website, do have a look:  Hornton primary school.co.uk  

We do have social media pages too! Take a look at Facebook for both Hornton School and Peachtree and 

Hornton school for Instagram, these are updated regularly.  It would be great if we had some up to date 

reviews added to the pages when you have a little time. 

 

The newsletters are available to view on the school website. 

 

Best wishes 

The HPS team 


